
December 10, 2021 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

Re: Advice No. 2021-46 
  PSE Natural Gas Tariff Revision 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Pursuant to RCW 80.28.060 and Chapter 480-80 WAC, please find enclosed for filing the 
following proposed revision to the WN U-2 Tariff for natural gas service of Puget Sound Energy 
(“PSE”):  

2nd Revision of Sheet No. 1138     – Supplemental Schedule 138: Voluntary Renewable Natural Gas Service – Purchase Rider 

The purpose of this filing is to revise the availability date for service under PSE’s new 
Supplemental Schedule 138 Voluntary Renewable Natural Gas Purchase Rider from after 
February 1, 2022 to December 24, 2021.  The work to enhance the billing system and website to 
accept customer enrollment is being completed ahead of schedule.     

To allow customers to participate in the Voluntary Renewable Natural Gas service when it is 
available this month, PSE respectfully requests that the Commission allow these tariff changes to 
become effective on December 24, 2021 with less than statutory notice (“LSN”).  The 
information required by WAC 480-80-122 Tariff Changes with Less Than Statutory Notice, is 
contained in the attached LSN form.   

The tariff sheet described herein reflects an issue date of December 10, 2021 and an effective 
date of January 9, 2022. Posting of the proposed tariff change for public inspection and review, 
as required by law and the Commission’s rules and regulations, is being completed in accordance 
with WAC 480-90-193(1). No notice is required under the provisions of WAC 480-90-194 or -
195.
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Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
December 10, 2021 
Page 2 of 2 
 

 
Please contact Julie Waltari at julie.waltari@pse.com for additional information about this filing.  
If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-2142.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon A. Piliaris 

Jon A. Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 

cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 
Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 

 Edward Finklea, NWIGU 
 
Attachments:   
Natural Gas Tariff Sheet (listed above) 
LSN Form 


